
PUBLIC HEARING  
STANLEY TOWN OFFICE 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE  18, 2025, 7:00 pm. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING – 2025-2026 BUDGET  
 

Vice-Mayor Stoneberger called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the following Council 
Members attending: Councilman Joseph Mauck, Councilman Doug Purdham, Councilman 
Jeremiah Knight and Councilwoman Robyn Good via phone. Others are present at this meeting: 
Town Manager Terry Pettit, and Treasurer Leon Stout. Absent from the meeting was Mayor Micheal 
Knight. 

 Vice-Mayor Stoneberger asked if there were any adoptions or changes to the agenda as 
presented. With there being none, a motion was made by Councilman Purdham, seconded by 
Councilman Mauck. Passed Unanimously.   
 
 Vice-Mayor Stoneberger asked the council if they had any questions or comments with the 
2025-2026 Budget. With there being none, a motion was made by Councilman Mauck and 
seconded by Councilman Knight to approve the 2025-2026 Budget. Passed Unanimously.   

Vice Mayor Stoneberger called for a Roll Call Vote: 
 

VOTING YEA:                                                                                  VOTING NAY: 
Councilman Knight      None 

 Councilman Mauck 
Councilman Purdham  
Councilwoman Good voted via phone 
             MOTION CARRIED. 
 
Vice- Mayor Stoneberger asked to adjourn the meeting at 7:02 pm, a motion was made by 

Councilman Mauck and seconded by Councilman Purdham. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________    ________________________________   
Vice-Mayor Stoneberger                                                               Julienne Atkins, Clerk 
 


